
PARISH STAFF 
Very Rev. Richard J. Stoffel, Shared Pastor  
   Cell 262-224-6464  
   Email: fr.rick.stoffel@stpeterslinger.org 
Rev. Jonathon A. Schmeckel, Shared Associate Pastor  
   Preferred:  262-644-8083, Ext. 2205 
   Email:  frjs@stpeterslinger.org       
   Cell 262-661-9257 
Rev. Mr. Robert M. Derks, Shared Deacon  
   Cell 414-313-5184 
Together We Serve: Resurrection, Allenton (262-629-5240) 
      St. Lawrence, Hartford (262-644-5701) 
      St. Peter, Slinger (262-644-8083) 
 
Office:   
Nancy Pfeifer 
stlawrenceoffice@gmail.com 
262-644-5701 ext. 2 
Office Hours:  Tuesday & Thursday 08:30AM-04:00PM 
Religious Education:  
DRE   
stlawreled@gmail.com                                                            
262-644-5701 ext. 1 
Office Hours:  Half hour before class or by appointment  
 
 
MISSION STATEMENT 
We, the members of St. Lawrence Parish, believe that we truly 
become the disciples of the Lord when: 

His words become our words, 
His caring becomes our caring, 

His healing touch becomes our touch 
His life makes us alive. 

We provide opportunities and education for lifelong spiritual 
growth for all our members.  
 
 
MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekends: 
Saturday ......................................................................... 04:00 PM 
Sunday ........................................................................... 10:00 AM 
Weekdays: 
Tuesday ....................................................... 08:00 AM followed by 

Mother of Perpetual Help Devotion 
Thursday ......................................................................... 05:30 PM  
 
 

Neighboring Parishes  
Resurrection, Allenton: Saturday Vigil 6:30pm, Sunday 8:30am 
                                       Wednesday 6:30pm, Friday 8:00 am 
St. Peter, Slinger:   
Saturday Vigil 5:00pm & 8:00pm, Sunday 7:30am & 10:30am  
Monday 8:00am, Tuesday 6:30pm, Wednesday/Thursday 8:00am, 
Saturday 8:00am 

 
 
PARISH WEBSITE 
www.stlawrence-parish.com 

  

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK 
facebook.com/stlawrencecatholicparish 
 

 
Bulletin & Announcements Deadline:  Submit information to 
the Parish Office by noon on Monday. 

 
FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
Baptism: Arrangement to be done with Pastor and Office. 
 
Reconciliation: 10:00 AM Saturday or by appointment.         
 
Marriage: Arrange with Pastor and Office, 9 months prior.  
   Coordinator:  Joan Krebs 262-305-2774 
 
Sick & Homebound: Contact Pastor for sacramental needs and  
      visits.                             
 
Funeral: Contact Pastor before finalizing details. 
   Coordinator:  Denise Klink 262-224-6059 
 
Parish Membership:  We welcome new members!  Families and 
single persons (18 years and older) must be registered with the 
Parish in order to receive services the Parish offers.  Please contact 
the Office to register.   If changing address, please notify the Office. 

 
Recommended Annual Donation: 

Family:  $500  Single:  $250  Student/Nursing Home:  $25   

St. Lawrence Parish 
4886 Highway 175, Hartford, WI 53027                      www.stlawrence-parish.com 
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ST. MATTHIAS CHAPEL  



St. Lawrence Parish 

FROM THE SHARED PASTOR’S  DESK:   
1. This Weekend’s Parable – Offers a practical situation, a 
father asking his sons to do something for him; the first says 
no, but later changes his mind; the second says yes and never 
does.  This is our story as, for different reasons, we’ve all 
resisted God’s thoughts or ways to go off and do our own, only 
later to change our minds.  Life is full of twists and turns and 
distractions, which make choices difficult.  Sometimes we say  
a “yes” to God, but forget to follow-through; at other times we 
refuse, thinking God’s ways and thoughts too hard or high, but 
then after some reconsideration are drawn in humility to 
obedience.  These sorts of “conversion experiences” happen 
periodically for more of us than not throughout life!  Robert 
Frost talked about this in his poem entitled “The Road Not 
Taken” wherein a traveler faces a simple choice: decide which 
of two roads to take to where he wants to go.  Weighing the 
options, he decides and then, later in life, reviews his choice: “I 
shall be telling this with a sigh/Somewhere ages and ages 
hence;/Two roads diverged in a wood and I-/ I took the one 
less traveled by,/And that has made all the difference.”  Many 
choices, big and small, may or may not seem important to us 
at the time.  Yet when reviewed, we can say, “And that has 
made all the difference.”  Like Paul who stopped persecuting 
Jesus in His living Body, the Church, converted and preached 
in the name and power of Christ ‘round the then known world ; 
like Joseph who decides against his first inclinations to take 
Mary, his wife, into his home, making a safe place for the 
Word made flesh among us.  Most of our choices will not seem 
quite as dramatic, but then, again?! 
 

2. Beginning Saturday, October 1st – The following 
experimental additions/changes will be made to our weekday 
Mass and service schedule in our cluster parish communities: 
a.) Wednesday Mass @ Resurrection, Allenton will change 
from 8AM to 6:30PM: b.) Thursday Mass @ St. Lawrence, 
Hartford will change from 8AM to 5:30PM: c.) Saturday 
Morning Mass will be added @ St. Peter, Slinger @ 8AM, 
with Confessions following; Saturday Confessions will @ 
change to 9AM @ Resurrection and 10AM @ St. 
Lawrence; there will no longer be Confession @ St. Peter 
@ 11 AM Saturdays to avoid frequent conflicts with 
funerals, weddings, etc.  This schedule is experimental 
and will remain in force for the next two months as we see how 
it works for priests and people; changes courtesy of Catholic 
Comeback!  
 

3. “Our nation faces political challenges that demand 
urgent moral choices.  We are a nation at war, with all of 
its human costs; a country often divided by race and 
ethnicity; a nation of immigrants struggling with 
immigration.  We are an affluent society where too many 
live in poverty; part of a global community confronting 
terrorism & facing urgent threats to our environment; a 
culture built on families, where some now question the 
value of marriage and family life.  We pride ourselves on 
supporting human rights, but we fail even to protect the 
fundamental right to life, especially for unborn children.  
We bishops seek to help Catholics form their consciences 
in accordance with the truth, so they can make sound 
moral choices in addressing these challenges.  We do not 
tell Catholics how to vote.  The responsibility to make 
political choices rests in each person and in his or her 
properly formed conscience. … In light of Catholic 
teaching, as bishops, we vigorously repeat our call for a 
renewed politics that focuses on moral principles, the 
defense of life, the needs of the weak, and the pursuit of 
the common good.  This kind of political participation 
reflects the social teachings of our Church and the best 
traditions of our nation.” (USCCB: November, 2007) 
 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
26 Saturday:   
4:00pm Mass  †Troy Johnson    

27 Sunday:        
10:00am Mass  †Margie Seyfert 
 

28 Monday:    
 

29 Tuesday:    
8:00am Mass †Jenny Rahlf 
 

30 Wednesday:   
 

01 Thursday:  (PLEASE NOTE TIME CHANGE)    
5:30PM †Joe Reinders 
 

02 Friday:        

03 Saturday:   
4:00pm Mass  †Troy Johnson    

04 Sunday:        
10:00am Mass  †Jerry Kedinger;  
                    60th Wedding Anniversary-Dan & Marge Neuburg 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
MINISTRIES 
03 Saturday   
Lector: Denise Klink  
Servers: No Servers 
Eucharistic Ministers:  No Eucharistic Ministers 
Host:  
Cup:  
Host to Choir:  
Ushers: Dave & Chris Mueller, LeRoy Infalt, Steve Krebs 
 

04 Sunday   
Lector: Volunteer  
Servers: No Servers 
Eucharistic Ministers:  No Eucharistic Ministers 
Host:  
Cup:  
Ushers: Mike & Sue Schmidt, Dave & Jan Braun 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Please see our Parish website for a link to the daily Mass readings  
 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
       SEPTEMBER 12 & 13 
Membership:     $ 2,447.00      
Offertory:     $     372.25    
Improvement Fund:    $    ———    
 

PARISH LEADERSHIP 
Trustees: Scott Kenitz  Maureen Gehring  
Pastoral Council:   
 Chair - Angie Cleary  Vice Chair - Greg Recker 
 Secretary - Joan Krebs  
 At-Large - Russ Koth, Kenny Baus, Jackie Infalt  
Finance Council: 
      Chair - Annette Mueller 
      Members - Maureen Gehring, Scott Kenitz, Brendan Kons,  
          Joan Krebs, Kenny Baus 



 

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN—GOAL $250,000 
As of September 17, pledges total $254,348 (101.7% of our 
goal) and we have received $240,314.  Thank you! 
 
Please check our Parish website for pictures of the projects.  
Pictures have been added for tuck pointing and can be found 
under the Parish Life tab.   
  
Thank you for your support of the campaign as we look 
forward to our 175th anniversary next summer!  
 
 
 
 

 
CHILI DINNER 
Plans are under way for our annual 
Chili Dinner!  The date is tentatively 
set for November 7 and will be drive
-thru only to comply with the 
Second Phase of the Catholic 
Comeback. 
 

We are also planning to hold the Theme Baskets raffle in a 
slightly different manner.  So….start thinking about theme 
basket ideas! 
 
More details to follow. 
 
 
 
 
 
HOLY LAND COLLECTION 
Thank you for your generous donations to help support the 
Holy Land.  Our collection totaled $ 531.50. 
 
 
 
 
CHRISTIAN WOMEN CORNER 
On Tuesday, October 13 at 6:30 p.m. in the St. Joseph's room, 
the Christian Women will host a special rosary. Dress up in 
your favorite-saying, fun, or homemade t-shirt, and come pray 
and laugh with us!   
 
Turn in your Quilt Raffle Tickets and money in the offertory by 
Sunday, October 11. Enclose them in an envelope labeled 
Christian Women Quilt Raffle. You may also drop off tickets at 
the Gehring's Meat Market or bring them to the next meeting. If 
you need more tickets or have questions, contact Joanne 
Duffek at 262-670-0407 and talk to any of her secretaries. Two 
beautiful quilts will be raffled off at our October 13 meeting. 
You do not need to be present to win. 

PARISH CALENDAR 
 

2020 
October   13 Christian Women Meeting 6:30 PM 
    15 Finance Council Meeting 6:00 PM 
     Pastoral Council Meeting 7:15 PM 
 

2021  
March  08-10 Tri-Parish Mission at St. Lawrence 
 

August 08  175th Anniversary & Feast Day Celebration 
     with Archbishop Listecki 

FROM THE SHARED PASTOR’S  DESK:  (CONTINUED) 
4. Grateful words of heartfelt thanks for your birthday 
greetings and thoughtful kindnesses on my 67th birthday! 
 

5. 2020 Catholic Stewardship Appeal Progress Report – 
To date, we have gifted $21,295.10 toward our $20,400 goal 
and, in so doing, have exceeded our goal by 104.39% with 
125 donors or 20.76% of our membership participating; thank 
you ever so much!  Archdiocesan wide the Appeal has 
received $6,914,195 from 26,142 donors toward a goal of $8.1 
million; thank you for your positive participation!  
 

6. Generations – Have been known by various labels 
indicative of experiences shared that shaped them; the 
Greatest Generation was born during a Great Depression and 
knew the sacrifices of conflict during WWII; the Baby Boomers 
are their children; Gen X and Millennials are also distinctive.  
My thought: maybe the generation being born in these 
unprecedented time should be called coronials and we who 
survive the pandemic be known as quarantinials?!    
 

 
RESPECT FOR LIFE MONTH 
The Human Concerns Committee from our three parishes will 
be celebrating Respect For Life during the month of October. 
 
-Baby Bottles will be out October 3-4 for parishioners to take if 
they so please.  
-Baby Bottles should be returned no later than Sunday 
October 25. 
 
The movie "Unplanned" will be playing @ 7PM in St. Peter 
Church Hall on the following dates: (this is open to the public) 
-Monday, October 12 
-Wednesday, October 21 
-Wednesday, October 28 
 

 
 
 
 
If you would like to purchase a candle in memory of a loved 
one please complete the form and return to the Parish Office 
along with $5.00 no later than October 18, 2020.   
 
In Memory _________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________ 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  The families of those who passed away since 
last year’s All Souls’ Day will receive a candle from our Parish. 


